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Upcoming Events 

Term 2 
WEEK 5  

Tuesday, 18th May Stage 2- Zoosnooz Camp – Day 1 

Wednesday, 19th May Stage 2- Zoosnooz Camp – Day 2 

Friday 21st May Whole School Assembly 

WEEK 6 

Monday, 24th May Australian Early Development Census starts 

Wednesday, 26th May National Sorry Day 
Blacktown Festival of Performing Arts Rehearsal 

Week 7 

Tuesday, 1st June Stage 3 Police Talk (see note) 

Wednesday 2nd June Year 6 Fundraiser Crazy Hat and Sock Day 

Thursday 3rd June Synergy Dance Performance  

Friday 4th June  Australian Early Development Census ends 

Week 8 

Tuesday, 9th June Sydney West Cross Country Carnival 

Friday 11th June P&C Disco 

Week 9 

Monday, 14th June Queen’s Birthday – Public Holiday 

Thursday, 17th June  Debating- MHPS v’s LPPS 

Friday 18th June Whole School Assembly 

Week 10 

Friday, 25th June NAIDOC Day 
Whole School Assembly 

Reports Home  

 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Families, 

As you’re all aware Mrs Littlejohn will be retiring at the end of this term.  She is very much looking forward to spending 

time with her family, especially now she has a little grandchild on the way! From all of us here at Marayong Heights PS, 

I would like to thank Mrs Littlejohn for everything she has done for our students and our staff during her time here. She 

will be missed. We will be organising a farewell assembly for Mrs Littlejohn later in the term, we will keep you all 

informed once our plans have been finalised.   

Mother’s Day Stall 
Our P&C put together an amazing Mother’s Day Stall last Friday and our students were extremely excited to go 

shopping, even though the decision making was tough! We had three lucky students win prizes in the raffle and they 

took home a big basket of goodies for their Mums. We hope that all of our Mums and female Carers had a wonderful 

Mother’s Day.  
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Playground Revamp 
With the support of our P&C, we are hoping to revamp our sad and sorry play equipment on the bottom oval. We are 

aiming to create an amazing outdoor learning space where teachers can bring their students to do lots of messy, hands-

on learning. We are aiming to include seating in addition to tubs and basins for measuring and conducting experiments. 

We are in the very early planning stages. I will be meeting with our school leaders to gain their input into possible designs 

and to gather ideas.  There is so much potential held by this particular part of our playground and I am excited to see 

what we can create as a school community.  

Breakfast Club 

Mr Rodas is working hard to initiate the opening of the MHPS Breakfast Club. We are very excited at the possibility of 

having the resources, which will be kindly donated by Foodbank, to offer a healthy breakfast to our students. Our 

breakfast club will run three days per week. For this program to run, we will need support from our community. If you 

are available for half an hour between 8:15-8:45am and would like to volunteer please contact the office or return the 

note that was previously sent home.    

 

Mrs Alison Jeremijczyk 

 

 

From the Deputy Principal 

NAPLAN 
Students in Years 3 and 5 sat the annual NAPLAN (National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy) this week. All 

students in these year levels are encouraged to participate in tests in reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, 

grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. NAPLAN is the measure through which governments, education authorities, 

schools, teachers and parents can determine whether or not young Australians have the literacy and numeracy skills 

that provide the critical foundation for other learning and for their productive and rewarding participation in the 

community. NAPLAN results will be provided to schools from mid-August to mid-September. 

 

Eid Celebrations 
Students at Marayong Heights celebrated Eid, a widely celebrated Muslim festival. Students learnt that Eid al-Fitr is 

commemorated after the end of the Holy month of Ramadan when Muslims fast from sunrise till sunset, thus, Eid al-

Fitr is also known as the ‘Festival of Breaking Fast.’ Some classes discussed how people observe the festival by visiting 

friends and family, exchanging gifts, and making special food and sweets that are synonymous with the festival itself. 

Classes participated in some art and craft activities in celebration of the event. Check out your child’s Seesaw account 

for photos of their work.  

 

Zoosnooz  
The Stage 2, overnight excursion to Zoosnooz, Taronga Zoo is coming up next week. Students depart at approximately 

3:30pm on Tuesday, 18th May and return by 3pm on Wednesday, 19th May. Students and teachers are looking forward 

to a fun and memorable experience. 
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Checking in on your child’s day 
Do you often feel that your response to the question, ‘What did you do at school today?’ results in the answer, ‘Nothing’? 

Well you are probably not alone and all the teachers at Marayong Heights Public School can assure you that we are 

absolutely not doing ‘nothing’. There are some tips below on how rephrasing your question may allow you to have more 

insight into your child’s day at school. 
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New Pedestrian Gate 

A new electronic pedestrian gate has been installed at the front of our school on Guerie Street to ensure the safety of 

our school community. This gate will automatically close at 9:10am each morning and again at 3:15pm. Students and 

visitors arriving between these times, will need to press the buzzer to receive entry into the school. If you are outside of 

the school gate, an intercom will call in the office, allowing our office ladies to open the gate from their desk. There is 

also a buzzer inside the gate on the brick wall at the bottom of the stairs that will need to be pressed to allow the gate 

to open for exit from the school grounds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Leotta 
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Outside the gate Inside the gate 
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Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Fortnightly Focus  
At Marayong Heights, we have been explicitly teaching our students strategies that support positive behaviours in the 

classroom and playground. We do this by making expectations clear, teaching children how to meet them and 

reinforcing children's appropriate behaviour. 

This past fortnight, students at MHPS reviewed the expectation of, 'We keep our hands and feet to ourselves’. In 

Weeks 5 and 6, the focus for the fortnight will be looking at the expectation of, 'We listen to and follow instructions’.  
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Creative Kids Corner 
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Something Special 
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P&C Update 

Email: mhpspandc21@gmail.com 

President: Louise Ironside Vice President: Sarah Lambert 

Treasurer: Nicole Strachan Secretary: Vesna Zailac 

Goal of the P&C: - Our ultimate goal is to raise funds that can be donated to the school to contribute towards 

purchases that have been identified as important and beneficial to the students learning experience. 

Hi Everyone, 

Just a quick update on what’s happened within the past 2 weeks, and what’s to come: 

FUNDRAISING: Co-Ordinators: Kirsty McSpadden and Janita Latta 

Mother’s Day Stall 

What a hit! I hope all the Mothers, Grandmothers and Carers had a wonderful day on 

Sunday, we certainly had some very excited children come to the stall and tell us what they 

had planned for you. For those of you who received a keyring of lips….it did contain mints 

when we gave it to your child....he he he 

Thank you to those parents who were able to help on the day and to those who worked behind the scenes to 

make the day such a success. 

DISCO 

COVID-19 permitting, Friday 11th June 2021 is the date...Lock it in!! Details to come 

shortly. 

COLOUR-RUN  

Term 2 – Planning us begun 

Stay tuned for more exciting events to come this year…..  

 

SCHOOL BANKING:  

This happens every Friday morning before school starts at 9am. We are set up in front 

of the Uniform shop between 8.30 – 9.00am 

Children drop their CBA dollar mite books into the box, once it is processed, the books 

are returned to children in class later that day. 

Open an account today, and help your child understand the value of saving….. 

As always, the P&C is a completely volunteer run organization. If you would like to help in any way, please 

drop us a message via email – mhpspandc21@gmail.com, or the P&C box in the office. 

P&C MEETING:  May meeting 7pm.  Date TBA (All welcome) 

 

Thanks, 

Louise    

Term 1, Week 8 Term 1, Week 8 Term 1, Week 8 


